GENERAL COUNCIL MEETING:

10 october 2006
The following matters were considered by the General Council: 
1. Report of the Task Force on Aid for Trade:  The Council took note of the report of the Task Force (WT/AFT/1), endorsed the recommendations contained therein, and agreed to the specific next steps outlined in Section H of the report, in order to ensure coherent and effective follow-up to the report and its recommendations.  The Task Force Chair made a statement highlighting, inter alia, the wide consensus on the main issues.  Delegations, in welcoming the report as an important first step, highlighted, inter alia, the critical importance of moving expeditiously to operationalize aid for trade;  that although it would help countries adapt to and benefit from the present opportunities in the trading system, it was not a substitute for the development benefits that would flow from a successful Doha Round, which would itself give rise to new AFT needs that would have to be addressed;  the need for coherence, and strong monitoring and evaluation of implementation;  the need for additional, adequate, predictable, sustainable and effective financing, which should be made available without conditionality and in grant form to LDCs and IDA-only countries.  The Council also heard a statement from small low-income countries-in-transition of their need to be treated as beneficiaries under this endeavour.  The Director-General, providing an update on his task of exploring mechanisms to secure additional financial resources for AFT, said he would report to the next Council on implementation of the follow-up to the Task Force's report.

2. Report by the Chairman of the Trade Negotiations Committee:  The Director-General, as TNC Chair, reported
 on his contacts since the July Council with Ministers and officials across a broad range of the membership – including in Geneva with negotiating group Chairs, coordinators of regional and other groups, and various delegations – aimed at facilitating resumption of the negotiations.  In his assessment, while the desire to resume was widespread and genuine with no doubt in anyone's mind of the need to conclude the Round as soon as possible, negotiations could only be resumed when substantive positions had changed on key problem issues, in particular Agriculture.  Furthermore, a resumption would have to be across the board, involving the whole negotiating agenda and, if Members wished to conclude in 2007, the space to move was somewhere between November and spring next year.  In urging all to combat complacency and to work towards making this resumption possible through discreet and quiet activity, he pledged to keep up his contacts with the membership to facilitate the movement needed.  All delegations who spoke, in registering deep disappointment and underscoring the risks and costs to all of the continued suspension of the negotiations, urged a redoubling of efforts, individually and collectively, to bridge the gaps that remained with a view to resuming as early as possible.  
3. Work Programme on Small Economies:  The Council agreed to the recommendations and understandings contained in paragraph 6 of a report from the Dedicated Session of the Committee on Trade and Development (WT/COMTD/SE/5) under which small economies would be allowed to use regional bodies to assist them in the implementation of their obligations under the SPS, TBT and TRIPS Agreements, and Members and the WTO – when providing technical and financial assistance to support SVEs in fulfilling their rights and obligations under these agreements – would consider the advantages of providing that assistance to the regional body where one existed. 
4. Non-recognition of rights under Article XXIV:6 and Article XXVIII of GATT 1994:  The Chairman reported that his most recent consultations with all delegations who had spoken in the Council on this matter had not resulted in any meeting of minds as yet on the claims of substantial interest submitted by Honduras and Guatemala in connection with the EC's enlargement negotiations under Article XXIV as well as the modification of its Schedule under Article XXVIII as regards bananas, which had been referred to the General Council under 1980 Procedures for Negotiations under Article XXVIII.  Expressing his readiness to facilitate a resolution in every way possible, the Chair said he would continue to offer his good offices in this process to the parties directly concerned and to explore further the possibilities of a resolution in the near future.  On the basis of the statements made at the meeting, the Chair said there had been positive signals to improve the basis for further consultations he would hold prior to the next Council.  The Council will revert to this matter at its next regular meeting.  

5. Committee on Budget, Finance and Administration:  The Council took note of a report of from the Committee on its meeting of July 2006 (WT/BFA/89).  The Council also took note of a report by the Committee Chair on the Committee's recent meetings of 29 September and 6 October, and approved the Committee's specific recommendations on the future building needs of the WTO contained in WT/BFA/89 and 90. 

6. WTO Pension Plan Management Board – Election of Alternates:  The Council agreed to a proposal by the Chairman on the election of Ms H. Grant (Canada) and Mr M. Francke (Chile) as alternates on the Pension Plan Management Board to replace the individuals who could no longer serve on the Board.

Matters  under "Other Business":
7. Chairmanships of the Working Parties on the Accessions of Libya, Serbia and Ukraine:  The Chairman announced that Mr. Echevarria Ugarte (Spain) will serve as Chairman of the Working Party on Libya;  that Amb. Nielsen (Denmark) will replace Amb. Roux (Belgium) as Chairman of the Working Party on Serbia;  and that Amb. Matus (Chile) will replace Mr. Marchi (Canada) as Chairman of the Working Party on Ukraine.

8. Administrative Measures for Members in arrears:  As required under the revised Administrative Measures approved by the General Council in May following a recommendation of the Committee on Budget, Finance and Administration, the Chair of the Budget Committee informed the Council of the Members that were under Administrative Measures in Categories II – IV.  Also as required under the revised Administrative Measures, the General Council Chair requested the Members in Categories III and IV of the Measures to inform him, before the next meeting of the Council, as to when their payment of arrears might be expected.  In keeping with the Administrative Measures, the Chairman will report on Members' responses to the next Council meeting.

END
� The Director-General's statement was subsequently circulated as JOB(06)/245.





